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General Meeting Minutes

Monday March 9th, 2015 – 3:15pm – 4:30pm

Raymond High School Library, Raymond, WA
In Attendance: 
Ally Hjembo (SBHS Peer Helpers), Bob Caetano (WBH), Emily Popovich (TAC/TRL), Erin Frasier (Parent), Gracie Manlow (TAC), Jeannie Weyl (PCHD), Jeffrey Davis (RHS Peer Helpers), Jessica Verboomen (True North), Katie Lindstrom (PCHD), Kristin Clouse (WBH), Kristine Nevitt (Friends of the Library), Laurie Johnson (First Lutheran and ESD #113), Lyndsey Owen (TAC, WBH, RHS), Nancy Morris (WVHS), Paul Turner (WHMA), Rick Manlow (Pioneer Grocery), Ryan Miskell (SBPD), Sandy Moser (Community/Parent), Sarah Glorian (NJP), Sean Jarvis (RPD), Sharon Block (PCHD), Tanya Schiller (TAC), Toni Gwin (WSU Extension).
Agenda Items:
Emily Popovich called the meeting to order at 3:20pm.
1) Emily Popovich welcomed the group. Attendees stated their name and organizations.
a) A pop quiz was included in the agenda packet. The group worked together on answering the questions.
i) TAC is sponsoring and/or partnering with many community groups this year. Name 3 upcoming events for this spring. (Hint: One is this Wednesday!)
(1) Miss Washington
(2) After Prom Party
(3) Substance Abuse Prevention Week
(4) Town Hall
(5) Youth Mental Health First Aid
ii) What is the tri-district prom theme this year? Why is it important to know?
(1) Roaring 20’s/ Great Gatsby – The After Prom Party theme will match!
iii) When is the April TAC Meeting
(1) 1st Monday – April 6th
(2) 2nd Monday – April 13th
(3) 3rd Monday – April 20th – The date has been changed due to the tri-district Spring Break!
2) Show and Tell  - Raymond Peer Helpers – Jeffrey Davis
a) Suicide Prevention Week
i) They had an assembly at the end of the week which was a success; students were engaged and attentive. 
ii) Kristin Clouse assisted with the presentations to the High Schoolers

iii) Students created a “not alone” paper chain where each student filled out a “one of us” slip of paper.
iv) Hopefully the program will continue to thrive.

3) Approval of the February 2015 TAC Meeting Minutes

a) Paul Turner made a motion to approve the minutes.
b) Laurie Johnson seconded.
c) All were in favor, no discussion, the motion passed.

4) Board Reports

a) Chair’s Report – Emily Popovich 
i) Summary of Board Meeting
(1) Rx Dropbox

(a) Sharon Block has been researching the differences between Washington State and Federal law regulations surrounding Rx Dropboxes
(b) The Dropbox can be placed in pharmacies

(c) The Dropbox musts be available to the public and need to be secured

(d) Katie Lindstrom will speak to Todd Fosse about placing the Dropbox in the Sheriff’s office

(e) The placement must adhere to ADA guidelines; there’s a chance that items could be moved around in the sheriff’s office lobby

(f) Sharon has flyers about Rx Dropbox legislation

(2) Bylaw Amendment #3

(a) Regular meetings, subcommittees, and events will be reviewed and edited
b) Coordinator Report – Gracie Manlow
i) Youth Arm Meeting
(1) The meeting was a success with 18 students split between Raymond and South Bend High Schools. Slater’s pizza was served and enjoyed.
(a) Miss Washington

(i) She will be presenting her Media Awareness Campaign on Wednesday March 11th from 12:30pm -3:30pm at Grays Harbor College Riverview Center

(ii) The students attending the presentation will become ambassadors that will present the campaign to other students at their schools

(iii)  Pre and post surveys will be distributed to students receiving the presentation from the trained ambassadors

(b) Substance Abuse Prevention Week – May 4th-8th, 2015

(i) The week is inspired by the Peer Helper Retreat mini-grant ideas

(ii) Each day of the week will be themed for school-wide involvement before school and during lunch.
(iii)  Additional activities include: jeopardy-style games, Instagram hashtag competitions
(iv)  On Friday, the students will wear TAC green as the unifying color and will likely have matching wrist bands.

ii) After Prom Party – Evening of Saturday, May 2nd, 2015
(1) South Bend High School Koplitz Fieldhouse is the priority location for the event. TAC is still awaiting booking confirmation.
(2) The after prom party is meant to provide a safe alternative to drinking at private parties.
(3) The tri-district prom theme is Great Gatsby/Roaring 20s
(4) There will be carnival-like games, karaoke, and possibly some light sporting activities such as badminton 

(5) The Youth Arm agreed on a way to accommodate the underclassmen-they can volunteer half their time at the event and then “play” for the rest of the time.
(6) A committee sign in sheet was distributed and a Doodle Poll was sent to existing committee members. If interested in helping in any way, please contact TAC staff.

(7) There was a TAC article in the Willapa Harbor Herald last week about the After Prom Party

iii) Youth Mental Health First Aid

(1) Amy Nelson from South Bend High School received a Millage Grant to fund the 8 hour training
(2) The training focuses on caring for students aged 13-18

(3) Topics include: depression, suicide, anxiety, panic attacks, substance abuse, psychosis, when to get help
(4) Adults are paid for under the grant
(5) The training will be 8:30am-4:30pm and there will be pizza and veggies served for lunch.
(a) ESD #112 in South County has a grant through the Pacific County Health Department to sponsor some Mental Health First Aid Trainings

iv) Town Hall – Evening of Friday, May 8th (at the end of Substance Abuse Prevention Week)

(1) Scott Backovich will be the keynote speaker

(2) A volunteer sign-up sheet was passed around for the Town Hall Committee.


(a) Help is specifically needed for planning, food, set-up and clean-up.

(i) If interested, please contact TAC staff.

5) Administrative Report

a) TAC Storage
i) All of TAC’s extra supplies have been moved upstairs to the attic section of Valleyview. 

ii) There will be an additional storage space for the heavier items left downstairs.

6) Committee Reports
a) Capacity Building Committee – Lyndsey Owen

i) A sign-in sheet for new members was distributed.
ii) A meeting still needs to be set.

iii) New coalition membership vote

(1) Paul Turner made a motion to approve all members
(2) Jeannie Weyl seconded

(3) All were in favor, no discussion, the motion passed.

(4) New members included: Sean Jarvis (RPD) and Rick Manlow (Pioneer Grocery)
b) Financial Committee – Jessica Verboomen and Bob Caetano
i) So far everything is under control with no pressing topics.

ii) The Carry-Forward request was submitted a 3rd time due to formatting errors with Erwin, the DFC representative in Washington D.C.
7) Drug Free Communities (DFC) Reports
a) Financial Report – Bob Caetano
i) So far, TAC has spent $43,545 which is behind schedule for spending.
ii) We are up to date with Prevention Consultant expenses

iii) There is $22,000 in the carry-forward request which still needs to be spent

iv) Bob has had contact with an auditor from Washington D.C. about our DFC grant. So far, so good.
b) $60,000 has been raised for match and there was $5,000 that was carried forward from last year.
8) Task Force Reports – In Progress

a) Let’s Draw The Line

b) Prevention Consultants

i) Perhaps TAC can do some planning over the summer for programming during the school year

ii) Officers are on board with increasing communication and programming

c) Compliance Checks
d) Law Enforcement and schools
e) The group decided that it would be a good idea to create a “Substance Abuse Prevention Committee” rather than a “Task Force”.

i) The Prevention Consultant Task Force would fall under this committee
ii) Sharon Block volunteered to be the chair of the Substance Abuse Prevention Committee
9) Law Enforcement Crisis Intervention Training – Katie Lindstrom
a) Geri Marcus from Willapa Behavioral Health is looking for funding contributions for a $3500 training for local law enforcement officers, primarily the sheriff deputies
b) The training is currently sponsored by Wellspring, police departments, and Willapa Behavioral Health

c) The training will be focused on how to respond to youth in crisis

d) Geri is asking TAC for $1000 donation

e) The training would be capacity building for TAC by building law enforcement skillsets to help local youth

f) The training will take place in June 2015.

i) The TAC Board will need to discuss the donation further. Geri Marcus will be invited to present more on the training at the April Board Meeting.

10) Asset Builder Award Recipient – Paul Turner
a) Congratulations to Toni Gwin!

i) The goal of the award to recognize someone in the community who does not always receive a lot of recognition. The person should be a great asset to youth services in the area.
(1) Toni is the “4H person” for the area and she works as a faculty member for the Washington State University Extension. 

(2) She has been active in the 4H program for the last 15 years.

(3) She has always been fighting for budgets and continued services for youth.

(4) Paul Turner’s family worked with Toni’s 4H Family program for 10 years.

(5) Some notable Toni-isms are: “We can do this!” “It’s all good.” “How hard can it be?” “Catching them being good.”

(a) Toni decided to say a few words about her community services

(i) There are 2 main types of 4H programs, traditional and non-traditional.

(ii) She strives with youth to “not polish their lenses, but to show them where the light is.”
(iii) Toni is eager to stay in the loop with TAC happenings

(iv) The timing of the award is exciting since this year marks the 100th anniversary year of 4H in Pacific County.
11) Call for March Agenda Items
a) Show and Tell
i) Youth Mental Health First Aid Training
(1) Check in with South Bend students

b) Miss Washington
c) Bylaw Voting

i) The vote will be done by email

ii) People present at the 3/9 meeting as well as the 4/20 meeting will be eligible to vote, as well as members listed as active for TAC Quarter #2.
iii) The bylaws will be sent out to voting members with the body of the email explaining why the changes are being made.

(1) The document will have tracked changes.

12) Member Announcements
a) Laurie Johnson will be leaving TAC. Her successor for ESD #113 Youth Programming will be Kathy Holland.

i) Her position on the TAC Board will remain vacant until the next election or until Emily Popovich appoints someone.
ii) Be on the lookout in the papers for a farewell party for Laurie.

b) The Willapa Players community theater group will have their opening night performance of “Play On!” on Saturday March 14th in Raymond, WA. All performances will take place in the Hannan Playhouse on 8th Street. Tickets are $10 for adults and $8 for seniors and students.
i) TAC has many members involved with the show.

(1) Emily Popovich is Assistant-Directing, Gracie Manlow has done all the publicity, and Tanya Schiller, Quintin Swanson, and Nikki Manlow are starring in the show. 
c) Prevention Consultants

i) It’s been smooth sailing lately. Programs are currently in the works.

d) Kristin Clouse

i) This marked Kristin’s last meeting with TAC as her last day at Willapa Behavioral Health is April 15th.

ii) She will be going into private practice in Chehalis and working on her writing.

iii) Her passion has always been working with children and teens. She hopes to stay involved with the annual Peer Helper Retreat.

Emily Popovich adjourned the meeting at 4:30pm.
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